COMMISSIONER'S JOURNAL

Wednesday

Regular

January 11, 2017

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Wednesday, January 11, 2017 with Mr. D. Curtis Lee, Mr. Gary L. Fischer and Mr. Dane R. Shryock. Also in attendance was Mr. Ken Smailes, WTNS and Mrs. Mary Beck, Administrator/Clerk.

Approve Minutes

Mr. Shryock made a motion, second by Mr. Lee to approve the minutes for the Monday, January 9, 2016 meeting as presented.

Vote: Lee

yea

Fischer

yea

Shryock

yea

Approve Bills

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to approve the bills per computer printout dated January 11, 2017.

Vote: Lee

yea

Fischer Shryock yea yea

Dog Wardens Report

Received the Dog Wardens Report for the week ending January 9, 2017 with 3 dogs picked up by the warden, 3 dogs brought in as strays, 1 dog destroyed, 35 dog licenses sold, 3 dogs sold, 3 dogs redeemed, 11 citations issued, 23 calls handled, \$45.00 in boarding fees collected for a total of \$570.00 in fees collected.

Head Start - In-kind Contributions - 2017

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to sign the In-kind certification of the Coshocton County Head Start facility and parking lot for the period December 2016 through November 2017.

Vote: Lee

Fischer

vea yea

Shryock

yea

1st Ouarter 2017 Port Authority Payment

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to pay the 1st Quarter Port Authority Payment in the amount of \$15,000.00 as requested by Mrs. Robin Schonauer, Budget Director.

Vote: Lee

yea

Fischer

yea

Shryock

yea

Blanket Meeting Request - Clerk of Courts

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to approve a Blanket Meeting Request for the Clerk of Courts and Staff to attend meetings, seminars and trainings for the 2017 calendar year.

Vote: Lee

yea

Fischer

yea

Shryock

yea

COMMISSIONER'S JOURNAL

Wednesday

Regular

January 11, 2017

2017 City CDBG Projects

Mr. Jerry Stenner, Mayor Steve Mercer, City of Coshocton, Mrs. Robin Schonauer and Mr. Bob Fetters, City Councilman attended the meeting to discuss some 2017 CDBG Projects that the City of Coshocton would like to consider. Mr. Jerry Stenner stated that this year the City would like to ask the Commissioners submit a Neighborhood Revitalization Grant Application for the North end of the City. He reviewed several of the ideas they have for this grant. He then reviewed some of the ways they plan to use match monies/work for this grant. He stated that they have never put in for this type of grant but feel good about our ability to get this grant. He also stated that they will re-submit a grant request as well that was not funded last year which was a Critical Infrastructure Grant. Mayor Mercer stated that he feels this will be a very beneficial grant for the City and many of the residents will be neefit from it. He also stated that the Critical Infrastructure that was not funded last year will be a good request for this year. Mayor Mercer then stated that last year Mr. David Baker submitted a project for Roscoe Village and he does not feel he will re-submit that to the Commissioners again this year as he feels he has found a different avenue for that project. Mr. Fischer stated that the Commissioners feel these projects will be very beneficial and have no issue supporting their request. The Commissioners thanked them for attending.

Soil & Water - Swearing In Ceremony

Ms. Deb Bigelow, Mr. Greg Waters and Ms. Kristy Leindecker attended the meeting for the swearing in of Mr. Waters and Ms. Leindecker. Mr. Fischer preformed the ceremony.

Adjourn

At 12:00 p.m. Mr. Fischer adjourned the meeting

Gary L. Fischer

Dane R. Shrvock

D. Curtis Lee

Administrator/Clerk